
Draft Letter to Planning Authorities

Consultation re-proposed major housing/commercial developments

Planning permission has recently been granted for a number of housing or industrial / 
commercial developments on land crossed by overhead lines which are owned and 
operated by Southern Electric Power Distribution (SEPD). SEPD is concerned that 
insufficient discussion has taken place between SEPD and Planning Authorities 
concerning the future of these lines prior to the granting of planning permission.

These overhead lines generally afford supplies to other locations beyond the 
development, even whole towns or parts of cities in some instances and are carried on 
either steel towers or wood poles. These structures and the overhead conductors they 
support have been placed in accordance with planning permission in the form of a 
Section 37 (Electricity Act 1989) consent granted by the Secretary of State. This 
consent can only be granted following initial consultation with the Local Planning 
Authority.

For Planning Authorities to not properly consult and to impose conditions such as 
“the overhead lines are to be removed”, which developers would be unable to comply 
with themselves would effectively be ultra vires. We believe this issue has been 
previously highlighted in the letter from the Office of the Deputy Prime Minister to 
the Chief Planning Officers in England dated 25 November 2002. (copy enclosed)

As such, SEPD believes that in these circumstances, the Planning Authority should 
impose a condition prohibiting development until such time as the developer has 
reached agreement with the Distribution Network Operator (DNO) (a) as to how the 
development can be laid out such that the line(s) can be retained in their current 
position or (b) such that contractual arrangements have been agreed to modify the 
overhead lines.

It is for Planning Authorities to consider how best to achieve this when land is first 
being considered for development. For example it may be that Planning Authorities 
consider imposing conditions on developers requiring them to conclude arrangements 
for modifying the existing overhead lines before submission of their Planning 
Application or prior to any planning permission being granted.

I would be pleased to receive any comments you may have and discuss further, (if 
necessary by meeting with you) how to improve consultation on this important issue.

I look forward to hearing from you.

Yours faithfully

Mark Smith
Network Operations and Planning Manager


